





September 1, 2005

 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1The Honorable Richard W. Pombo

Chairman, Committee on Resources

U.S. House of Representatives

Washington, DC 20515-6201

Dear Mr. Chairman:

This letter provides the views of the Department of Commerce on S. 362, the “Marine Debris Research, Prevention, and Reduction Act,” as engrossed by the United States Senate (July 1, 2005).  The Department supports the purposes of S. 362 to elevate the importance of marine debris as a national concern and strengthen federal efforts addressing this serious problem.  

The Department supports improved coordination of marine debris prevention and removal efforts within the National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration (NOAA).  The Administration has recently re-established the Interagency Marine Debris Coordinating Committee, pursuant to the U.S. Ocean Action Plan.  The Department agrees that international coordination and support of remediation are areas that need to be better addressed.  Partnerships are a critical component to the success of current marine debris activities, including the development of new technologies in gear detection and removal, gear disposal methods, and outreach and education programs.  Accordingly, the Department supports a matching-fund grants program for non-federal entities engaged in marine debris mitigation activities.  

The Department requests that the legislation be consistent with Executive Order 13366 and the U.S. Ocean Action Plan, which were published in December 2004 in response to the report of the U.S. Commission on Ocean Policy.  The Department further requests that the authorization levels be consistent with the President’s FY 2006 Budget Request.  The Budget request for NOAA marine debris activities is primarily in the Coral Reef Program of the National Ocean Service.

Additional, specific recommendations on bill language are enclosed.

The Department appreciates the opportunity to present these views on S. 362.  The Office of Management and Budget has advised that there is no objection to the transmittal of these views from the standpoint of the Administration’s program.

Sincerely,

John J. Sullivan
Enclosure

cc:
The Honorable Nick J. Rahall, Ranking Member
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